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American Legion Post 122


Prattville, Alabama    Tel. 334-361-0076

Commanders Comments

I believe things at the post are going very smooth.  Remember to be courteous to each other and respect the rules of the post.

As we all know, we must comply with state laws.  These laws are in place so that we enjoy the benefits that our Veteran organization is afforded.  From this point, all new membership applications received must be filled out in its entirety.  There will also be an attachment that must accompany our national form.  This ensures that we comply with the Alabama state laws.  Please ensure these applications are accompanied with proper credentials showing the new members eligibility.  If these rules are not adhered to, the application will be rejected and sent back to the applying individual.  We will no longer admit/vote individuals unless all the information is in order.  All organizations under the American Legion will abide by these rules.  If you have any question please contact me or the adjutant for a more in-depth explanation.

Remember every 1st and 3rd Friday of the month is steak nights.  For only $8.00, you get a 10oz rib eye steak cooked to perfection, baked potato, salad and Texas toast.  As always, volunteers are needed to cook, serve, and cleanup.

Our general membership meetings are on the second Tuesday of the month at 7 p.m.  We encourage everyone to attend.  I have been disappointed with the lack of participation in the past.  If you have something to say this is where it needs to be addressed.  I will do my best to help meet your needs.  Hope to see you at the next one. We have much to discuss and need your help.

I am looking for some volunteers who can help us modify our existing restrooms to accommodate the handicapped.  If you have the talent, we sure need you.  Please contact 2nd Vice David Hubler and let’s get this done as quickly as possible.

Once again, thank you for your confidence and hope to see everyone soon.   

Carlos Font, Commander
 Adjutant’s Comments
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Veterans News:  The President signed PL-107-330, the Veterans’ Benefits Act of 2002 in effect on December 6, 2002.  It provides for a number of improvements in veterans’ compensation, DIC, pension, education, housing, memorial affairs, and certain other benefits. It will also improve the administration of veterans’ benefits in procedures relating to the judicial review of veterans benefits claims.  The American Legion testified in support of these changes to current law.  A list of the issues and provisions are posted on the Legion bulletin board for your review.  You can log on to: http://www.va.gov/ for a more detailed account of your VA benefits. 

Boys State Program:  The American Legion Boys State program is among the most respected and selective educational programs of government instruction for high school students. It is a participatory program where each participant becomes a part of the operation of his local, county and state government.

high school juniors in Autauga County are selected by the Post to attend the program. Over the years, expenses associated with sending the young men of Autauga county to this program have been paid by Post 122; however, due to the large interest in our high schools, we are looking for local sponsors (private or businesses) to assist the Legion with funding.  If you wish to sponsor a student, please contact me at 334-365-0148 or Commander Richard Font at 334-953-4987.  We solicit your help in sponsoring the leaders of tomorrow.  

Korean War Veterans:  During our general membership meeting in March 03, we will recognize our Korean War Veterans.  Please make plans to attend this special meeting.  Also, please insure that your War Era is correct in our database so you can receive the recognization due you.  Contact me for more information on this.

If you have any ideas for the newsletter, please let me know.  I am always looking for new ideas.  

Helen Gardner, Adjutant
SAL Comments

Mark and I would like to thank everyone for the support and volunteering to cook during our monthly SAL dinners.  We will be having a different “Blue Plate Special” on the 4th Fri of each month.   The cost is $5.00 per plate.  So please make plans to bring the family out for dinner on the 4th Fri of each month. 

The next SAL meeting is 4 Mar starting at 6 pm.  Please make plans to join us.

 If you are a Legionnaire, you are eligible to join the Sons of the American Legion for only $5.00 a year.

Rich Hawthorne, Commander


Mark Miller, Adjutant

Auxiliary Comments

The Auxiliary members are selling tickets for a “diamond ring” to be given away on 14 Feb.  Please contact an auxiliary member for tickets.   

The Auxiliary meets on the 4th Tuesday of the Month at 6:00 p.m.  The next meeting is 25 Feb.  Please make plans to attend.   Kaye Font, President
Bulletin Board
Recycling:  In our continuing effort to recycle, we solicit you donations of aluminum cans.  Donations can be dropped off at the Post.

Ballroom Rental:  If you are planning a get-together of any kind and need a place to hold it, contact the Canteen Manager at 361-0076 for more information.

This is your newsletter.  If you have something to advertise, please send it to alpost122@aol.com or American Legion Post 122, P.O. Box 681405, Prattville AL 36068.  

To receive the newsletter by email, send your email address to alpost122@aol.com. 

Canteen “Social” Hours:


Weekdays:  11am-1pm, 4pm-7pm

            Saturday:  1pm-5pm

            Sunday:  9am-5pm  (Bloody Mary drinks only)

Community Corner

Come and enjoy the performances of our very own P-122’s (Valynn Helms, Mark Miller, and Kim Belden).  During Feb, they will perform on 7 Feb and beginning in Mar, they will perform during the SAL dinners (4th Fri of the month.)  See your calendars for specific dates.                                                       

The Air Force Enlisted Heritage Research Institute will unveil the Southeast Asia Service Monument at a dedication ceremony on 15 Feb at 1400. For more information, contact CMSgt Hamel at 334-416-3202.

Donations:  During the months of Dec 02 and Jan 03, Post 122 helped two veterans in distress for a total of $45.00.

We donated $100 to the 217th Military Police Co to help with a Christmas Party for the families of deployed personnel.  The SAL provided the Santa for the occasion.

We donated $100 to a member of Boy Scout Troop 25 to help with purchasing trees and shrubbery for landscaping a new 

education wing at the First United Methodist Church of Prattville.

Sports Center

There will be a Yard Sale at the Post on 
22 March, 8-??.  We are charging $5.00 per table and it is open to the public.  The proceeds will go to help fund our programs, i.e., Boy's State, Oratorical, Boys/Girls Scouts, Veterans Hospital activities.  For more information or to sign up for a table, please contact Dee Hardin.

There will be a Legion Golf weekend in Dothan, Ala 22-23 Mar.  Please contact the Post for more information if you are interested in signing up.  

“Drivers Start Your Engines” are the magic words for 16 Feb at the Legion.  Yes, the racing season will start again.  For the Daytona kickoff, we will sponsor race contests, have prizes, and as always FOOD!  Contact the Legion for more information.
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	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	
	1

	2

10-1 Breakfast
	3
	4


	5


	6
	7

5 pm Steak Nite


	8



	9

10-1 Breakfast

2 pm District 32 Meeting @ Millbrook Post 133
	10
	11

7 pm Legion General Membership Meeting
	12
	13
	14
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7 pm Karaoke
	15



	16

10-1 Breakfast

Race Day @ Legion
	17
	18

7 pm DAV Meeting
	19


	20
	21

5 pm Steak Nite


	22

	23

10-1 Breakfast
	24
	25

6 pm Auxiliary Meeting
	26
	27


	28

7 pm SAL “Blue Plate”  Dinner Performance by P-122
	


	March 2003

	Sunday
	Monday
	Tuesday
	Wednesday
	Thursday
	Friday
	Saturday

	
	
	
	
	
	
	1

	2

10 am Breakfast
	3
	4

6 pm SAL Meeting
	5
	6
	7

5pm Steak Nite
	8

	9

10 am Breakfast
	10
	11

7 pm Legion General Membership Meeting
	12
	13
	14

7 pm Karaoke
	15



	16

10 am Breakfast
	17
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	18

7 pm DAV Meeting
	19
	20
	21

5 pm Steak Nite 
	22

8am - ?? Yard Sale @ the Post

	23

10 am Breakfast


	24
	25

6 pm Auxiliary Meeting
	26
	27


	28

6-8 pm Ballroom Entertainment
	29

	30

10 am Breakfast
	31
	
	
	
	
	


